Bicycle, Pedestrian & Greenway Advisory Committee (BPGAC)
Tuesday, April 11th, 2017
GF City Hall, 255 North 4th Street, Grand Forks, ND – A102
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I. Greenway Items 
i. Spring Update – Kim Greendahl shared with the group that there is not a lot of new items but we are replacing the gazebo by downtown and the advertisement for bids will go out Saturday.
Kim Greendahl shared with the group that they will be installing the dock mid to late May. The boat house group is looking to do a promotional thing as early as Memorial Day. 

Kim Greendahl told the group she has been working with some groups that are interested in doing something for Earth Day next Saturday. They will do some cleanup of the Greenway.
Kim Greendahl shared with the group they are still looking into some improvements to the Disc Golf course but is waiting on a few things the state office. 
II. Bicycle and Pedestrian Items 

i. Bike and Ped Plan Update (got moved forward since Jairo Viafara had to leave early) – Jairo Viafara went over the map and requesting the group to have a look at the map and what updates are needed. Jairo Viafara recapped some of the rides that the group went on last year and how you see and experience in real life instead of looking at it on a map. Jairo Viafara brought up that the map should be paying attention to Tourism, Economic Vitality and Access and Mobility, we want to make sure those objectives are covered. Then Jairo Viafara indicated it was brought to their attention the name of the Bikeway System (Andy Hampsten) has unfortunately the name has been replied. Jairon Viafara shared with the group that some of your input has already been incorporated and will be printed in the year 2017. Jairo Viafara indicated to the survey that was handed out and let him know if there are any questions and they will be included in the 2018 map.
Art pointed out that some staff was nice enough to go on some bike rides last year and that was David, Jairo and Stephanie and they deserve a round of applause. (Clapping)
ii. Reconstruction of DeMers Public Input Discussion – Stephanie Erickson turned the discussion over to Chad and Mike. They introduced the item that we are here to talk about US business 2 and reminded the group that is probably more familiar to them as 5th Street as well as DeMers ave that goes through the downtown. They are shared with the group that each of the streets would be their own project. With the 5th street project they already know what they are doing and that is a mill and overlay project but they will also be looking at the curb ramps and making sure they were up to standard as well. 
The other project is a little more why they are here and that is the DeMers Ave project and they are not sure what they are going to do yet. The City asked if they could engage the community on what should be done along this stretch.
They went quickly over the schedule: April and May they are looking at reaching out to different stakeholder meetings, May and June compile all the comments and really look at what was submitted and see what that looks like, then they would come back and involve more groups together, and then they would go back and go through those comments and that is where they would start the analysis, October would be a full public meeting where everyone would be invited too and that is where they would show all the alternatives and the analysis and get the publics final vote after that is done than we compile it into one document. Then there would be a decision document that would go to the City commission for a vote. Chad and Mike will be meeting with different groups in the next couple of months. They are really trying to get an all over perspective. 
Art shared with the guest speakers that DeMers Ave will never be a bicycle route. 

Chad and Mike indicated that they get 13,750 vehicles a day and came from a 2013 study but they will get updated traffic numbers. 
Chad and Mike indicated that if the community wanted to go with the Mill and overlay option that means less you can do on other improvements that what would be offered on a reconstruction. If you did reconstruction that is 4-6 months of the road being totally ripped up building to building because that is how wide the right of way is.
Stephanie Erickson asked what the life of the street there is currently, is it due for reconstruction or do we have a few mill and overlays in its future. Chad and Mike indicated that at this point you can go either way.

Chad and Mike also brought up what usually triggers an reconstruction and that is the utilities under the pavement and that they need to repaired or replaced but the City has informed them that they are still in good shape. 
Troy Schroeder what is the cost share with this project, Chad and Mike responded with that is an 80% Federal/10% State/10% City and that is just for the project but if you wanted to get more of those decorated features that would be 100% city.
Chad and Mike went over the design features and the different zones. They also covered curb extensions and the benefits they are for pedestrian friendly but it becomes tough for those bigger trucks and making those turns. Then they went over bikelanes and what they are, basically they have their own lane. Art indicated that has been brought before to this group but it was told to them that it would not fit if we kept the parking and seems to be scared a long that street. Chad and Mike did agree with Art you would need to remove parking on one side for it all to fit.

Kim Greendahl asked what is required for a sharrow or if any? Mike Johnson responded that there is no dedicated area that is for the bike the area is shared with the vehicle. Stephanie Erickson chimed in saying that the sharrow marking is placed eleven feet from the curb.
Art had another curb extension question, had they be placed on the other streets and not along DeMers? Chad and Mike responded that you could do that or any combination but pointed out the wider street width is DeMers and that is where you would want to help the pedestrian traffic with a shorter crossing.  Art followed up that he does not support the curb extension.
Chad and Mike brought up the different parking layout options.
Chad and Mike pointed the group to the last page and to write down any comments you might have by May 19th.
Richard O’Connor asked if there is a Downtown Plan, Stephanie Erickson replied that there is group working on that right now and they should reach out to Meredith Richards.

Stephanie Erickson had a question about 5th street and if they thought about bikelanes along there or if it’s even option. Chad and Mike said there is a part you might have to remove parking but they think it’s feasible to make it all fit. 

iii. Bicycle Friendly Community – Stephanie Erickson reminded the group that we are Bronze level community, reapplying is coming up and we need to form a subcommittee and is looking for anyone is interested and for now is just something to think about.
a. Complete Streets – Stephanie Erickson then went into part of the feedback we got from last time to increase our communities status is getting a Complete Streets Policy into place. The Planning and Engineering Department have been working together to put a Policy together, the next step is going to Council then Department Heads and then reaching out to other committees. Mike Johnson asked how does that fit into what Jairo has been working on with the MPO? Stephanie Erickson responded that Planning and Engineering have only been working on it to help wrap their heads around it before getting other entities involved and then bring the other groups into the conversation like the MPO. 

iv. Kennedy Bridge – Stephanie Erickson indicated that this was a question Jairo Viafara had how the bike/ped facility is going to be connected to the Greenway side on the Minnesota side of the river. Stephanie Erickson indicated to the group to look at the map in the packet where it lays out the connection, this is a DOT and City partnership to make this happen.

v. Upcoming Projects Update – Stephanie Erickson pointed out that looks like David Kuharenko is not here to go over the upcoming projects. 

vi. Bike Share – Stephanie Erickson shared with the group that there is a committee that has been meeting for about a year with represented from across the community from both sides of the river. The group is still looking into who is going to run the bikeshare program and hoping it would be a non-profit group would step up. Kim Greendahl indicated that is the Fargo’s model, Stephanie Erickson replied with a yes. 
vii. Brick & Barley Parklet – Stephanie Erickson shared with the group that we are getting another Parklet, last year one was put in front of Rhombus Brewery this year we should be seeing one in front of Brick & Barley. They have been both approved for a three year pilot program. They are also installing a bike rack with their design.
viii. Other – Troy Schroeder shared with the group that MNDOT is hiring a consultant to do a Statewide Bike Plan as well as more localized planning. Troy Schroeder plans on coming back to this group and to the MPO for input; it will be a regional bike plan. Troy Schroeder also shared that he applied for funding to get some bikes and they received the funding for 25 bikes and trailer to haul them around to share with the school districts. Troy Schroeder also indicated that someone from the school has to take a course.
Art asked about a Bicycle map that Jairo Viafara knows about and if Stephanie Erickson could bring some copies to the next meeting.

Michael Johnson shared with the group that they are looking to an active transportation plan; it covers anything that is human powered. Michal Johnson said they will be out this way talking about it but does not have a schedule yet. 
